

Rancho Water

May 16, 2016



Board of Directors

William E. Plummer President

Ben R. Drake Senior Vice President

Stephen J. Corona

Lisa D. Herman

John E. Hoagland

Danny J. Martin

Bill J. Wilson

Officers

Jeffrey D. Armstrong General Manager

Richard R. Aragon, CPFO Director of Finance/Treasurer

Jason A. Martin
Director of Administration

Rich Ottolini, R.E.H.S., MSL Interim Director of Operations & Maintenance

Andrew L. Webster, P.E. Chief Engineer

Kelli E. Garcia District Secretary

James B. Gilpin Best Best & Krieger LLP General Counsel Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to the Board STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD 1001 I Street, 24th floor Sacramento, CA 95814

Sent via Email to: commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov

RE: MAY 18, 2016 BOARD MEETING (CONSERVATION EXTENDED EMERGENCY REGULATION)

Dear Chair Marcus and Members of the State Water Resources Control Board:

Rancho California Water District (RCWD/District) appreciates the opportunity to provide input to the State Water Resources Control Board (State Board) on the proposed Extended Emergency Regulation for Urban Water Conservation.

RCWD appreciates the State Board proposing to allow individual agencies to evaluate their unique water supply and demand conditions due to the improved hydrologic conditions in California. The District has been active in conservation for many years and understands the importance to continue the water use efficiency message to customers. RCWD's Water Shortage Contingency Plan allows the District to determine the appropriate stage based on water supply conditions. RCWD supports the direction of the proposed changes to the emergency regulation.

Thank you for your time,

RANCHO CALIFORNIA WATER DISTRICT

Jeff Armstrong General Manager

mv/ja065.docx